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	Minutes
	Date JULY 29, 2020
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ron Page, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #200729-001
“That the Minutes from July 07, 2020 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	No report.


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Greg Edgar
Police check
$22.24
Ted Pendle
 Internet
$38.40 
All Seasons Trophies
Awards
$123.17
MB Sports web
SHA website
$2118.75
Alliance AGM
$60.00
Lesley Smith-Taylor
Internet/phone May, June, July
$328.05
Linda Lauzon

August Honorarium

$330.00

MOTION #200729-002
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried



	Previous meeting follow-up
	HOUSE LEAGUE EQUIPMENT RETURN:
· Bryan St. Pierre was able to meet with Trevor Sanderson at Clearwater Arena on July 17 and identified items from Tim Horton’s that were not handed out on Final Days.
· Spare keys and locks were left at Clearwater Arena.

· The master sign up sheet was also left at Clearwater.

· There are a few things left at Sarnia Arena.

· Tim Turner has received some additional locker keys from coaches.

· Pat Forbes will be connecting with Trevor Sanderson to arrange to go into Clearwater Arena.

ACTION ITEM:

· Barb and Harry to do a tally of what is at Clearwater Arena.

SPONSORSHIP:

· We have confirmed with Alliance that we can accept sponsorship money.

RETURN TO PLAY DOCUMENT:

· We have confirmed with the Alliance that we have to name all facilities on our Return to Play Document that is submitted to the Alliance for approval.


	REGISTRATION
	SURVEY:
 Final results from survey:

759 responses
694 looking to return

65 said no

Instruction 33

U7 – 47

Minor Nov 64

Nov 56

U10 69

U11 71

U12 83

U13 72

U14 43

U15 68

U16 1

U18 32

U21  5

Players trying out for rep:
32 said no not trying out

18 unsure

REGISTRATION:
· Discussion about adding a Commitment letter as part of registration.
· The letter was reviewed by the Executive and there were some recommendations about simplifying the letter.
· There were also some worries about how would we police it.  

· We want to communicate that we as an Asosciation are taking this seriously and that we want the environment that players are playing in to be safe and that SHA is following the Municipal Medical Officer of Health requirements as well as Alliance, OHF and Hockey Canada requirements.

· Gives us a right to take action should there be players/families who don’t comply.
· We do need to send a message that this is not a regular type of season or environment and COVID is serious.  

· We are waiting for direction from Alliance as to what we have to do when we open up.  

· Overlying message form Hockey Canada, OHF and Alliance is we want to take the steps to make sure that the experience players have is fun, but safe and be able to convince parents that it will be. 

· Suggestion to entitle it “COVID Threat Response Protocol”  or “COVID Pledge” to ensure parents read it.

· It was suggested that in the Registration process we post a link to the document on SHA website.  Parents would need to check off box that they have read it and agree to it.  It will be similar to the Rowan’s Law form.  Must click on link before being able to click the box to move on with registration.

· With putting in on SHA website, parents/players can go back and look at it at any time.

· Some time to go before we open registration.
ACTION ITEM:
· Paul Walsh to work with Harry Chadwick to condense it and put it out for review prior to next meeting.
REGISTRATION OPENING DATE:

· Recommendation from Alliance is to wait as we are still not allowed to accept funds.

· On July 31, the OHF is releasing documents on what Stage 3 and sub stages will look like.

· Alliance has been in discussion with OHF about these stages.

· Hockey Canada has an update on Return to Play.




	A/AA DIRECTOR
	· Ipad return – all accounted for and just need to retrieve them.
ACTION ITEM:

· Paul Walsh to contact Tom Babcock regarding status of rep jersey order.




	HOUSE LEAGUE EQUIPMENT
	· McDonald’s has committed to providing Atom jerseys.
· Tim Horton’s contacted us this week and they want us to advise how many teams and they want confirmation about Return to Play protocols.  There is a spreadsheet to fill out.
· Planet Stitch is waiting for us to put in an order for jerseys/socks (PeeWee through Midget/Juvenile).
· Cost analysis - $28 for jersey/socks and $17 for pinnies.

· Recommendation to come from House League Equipment Director at the next meeting on how we want to proceed with jerseys.

· Response to Tim Horton’s will occur this week and it is suggested that we base our response on the numbers from last year.  There is no cost to our Association for these jerseys.  

· General consenus is to wait until next meeting to decide on jersey order for Planet Stitch.

· There is no rush for jerseys as there will be no games in the month of October.

MOTION #200729-003
“That SHA proceed with the ordering process for Timbits Hockey using numbers from budget.”  (B. Walsh/Mellor)
Motion was Carried


	SILVER STICK
	· Silver Stick is officially cancelled for this season.  Qualifiers in Canada have been cancelled.

· Only Silver Stick going on are two finals in the U.S. – Port Huron (Major Bantam AAA) and St. Clair Shores (Novice). 
· Hockey Canada has indicated that cross border tournaments are not allowed.  Any tournaments are only inter-provincial.

· This is a revenue loss for us this year.


	CLINICS
	· We have not heard from Hockey Canada yet regarding coaching requirements and whether there will be an online course.
· Body checking will not be allowed in the short term so no rush for this clinic.


	NEW BUSINESS
	AAA ZONE REP:
MOTION #200729-004
“That Cris Lapointe be our second AAA Zone Rep.” (Scarrow/Stack)
Motion was Carried
ACTION ITEM:

Wayne Scarrow to advise Paul Moffatt from Lambton AAA of this appointment.

POLICE CHECKS:

· Each member of the board has been contacted regarding the status of their police check.

· Rep teams – 71% of A/AA and 77% of MD are completed.
· Paul Walsh, Kevin Taylor and Mark Stack can provide the letter to those needing a police check.
SHA RETURN TO PLAY PROTOCOL:

· Endorsed it to send to City Council.
· If we want to use ice in August, we need to complete this form and submit to Alliance.

· We are listing arenas that will be open in August which includes PASA 2, Komoka and Western Fair that are open in London.

MOTION #200729-005
“That the SHA Return to Play Protocol be endorsed by SHA Executive and sent to Alliance for approval.” (L. Smith-Taylor/Ewart)
Motion was Carried
COVID-19 UPDATE:
· Meeting last night with Alliance and other Associations.
· OHF has moved to Stage 3(a) as of July 28 and will be publishing their document on July 31.

· Province of Ontario has moved to Phase 2 – Stage 3.

· Province saying we will stay in Phase 2 – Stage 3 until a vaccine is available.

· OHF has broken down Stage 3 into 5 different categories 3(a) to 3(e).
· Each sub stage would take 4 weeks as long as we are progressing.

· Eash phase offers less and less restrictions.  We will need to be flexible.  

· Stage 3(a) allows for a maximum of 50 people in the facility and we just need clarification from Provincial Government on what their definition of facility is ie is it a double pad so 100?

· Maximum of 50 participants in a league.  This will create some issues with number of teams.

· Intent is no more than 50 kids playing against each other for contact tracing purposes.  Trying to minimize overall contact and create a bubble.
· Game as we know it will be different in August, September and October.

· Cohorts rather than teams.  

· If we start to play games, they will stay within a health unit.  There will be no crossing of health units.  This puts us at a disadvantage as there are no Alliance teams within our health unit.

· Alliance will be working with the OMHA to try and set up interlocks.  OMHA may be at greater disadvantage.  Junior C may not have a league and some arenas may not open.

· More information to follow.

· Continue with social distancing so no body contact at that stage.

· Stick checking only.  May be extending goalie crease to allow for social distancing and to keep players from congregating around the net.

· More info to follow as document is released.

· Focus is on development. Skills Director will be key.

· Paul Walsh spoke with Trevor Sanderson regarding the maximum of 50 people inside the facility and the City of Sarnia has opted to go to 20, 20, 10 (20 players, 20 parents, 10 coaches.)
· Maximum of 3 coaches on the bench.  Coaches to wear face mask.  Social distancing on the bench.

· Modifiied play will be 3 on 3 progressing to 4 on 4 and final move to 5 on 5 when we hit further stages.

· 3 on 3 to start with a cohort of 10 which would include 3 lines of 3 and one goalie.  Build two cohorts from a previous team of 17.  

· There was a lot of discussion on what Alliance plans on doing for rep teams.  Cohorts at beginning of season (Sept and Oct) will be what the teams were registered with last year.  To go on the ice in October, players had to have been registered at our Association last year.  

· No try outs in September because we can’t put that many kids on the ice.  Some suggestions on how to do it, but that was the current Alliance position.

· There will be tiering of players.  
· Major Bantam team last year will be the Minor Midget cohort this year.

· It is an issue for the Minor Atom team since there was no major novice last year in AAA to move up.

· There will be no Minor Atom AAA for Aug, Sept and Oct.

· There may be tryouts in November based on where we are at with COVID.

· Member registration – suggesting a 2 month registration period.  It will be for September and October only.  Budget committee will need to go back and figure out what ice costs will look like to determine fees.  Running only 10 player cohorts and if we are not playing games, can use last year’s sweaters for PeeWee to Midget?  We do have some in our inventory if someone didn’t have a sweater.

· Second registration period for November to December 31 and then a final registration period in the new year.

· This puts a lot of work on our Registrar, Treasurer and our Budget Committee.

· Trying to reduce number of refunds if needed.  

· Focus is on season and not on games.  Less of need to balance teams because we are simply going to divide up our cohorts based on Tiers/skills.  Like skilled players playing together.

· May need to have groups of evaluation skates and divide up into cohorts of 10.

· The Alliance went with 2 month registration in order to give Associations time to evaluate and an opportunity to allow limited amount of program for less amount of money.

· The Alliance did not ask for input from member Associations.

· Rep and HL Directors to sit down with Ice Director to go over ice requirements.  Ice time is going to look different. 

· PASA 2 – leaving ½ hour between ice rentals to clean facilitiy in between.  Looking at reduced ice because of this.

· We don’t know what ice rep teams will be getting. It will be less then before.  
· 3 on 3 tournament style games.  

· Have to look at only cohorts to be grouped together are those rostered together last year.  Issue is where we have selected new coaches and their kids weren’t on the team they are coaching.
· Sept 14 is date that  PASA 1 and Clearwater arenas open.  Sarnia Arena is opening on September 21.
AUGUST ICE:
· City has offered us 4 hours of ice at PASA 2 from 10 am to 2 pm for 4 Saturdays in August.

· We are not a typical user in August so normal rentals got first priority.

· They have limited hours of rental.  Running from 7 to 10 on weekdays and 10 until 5 on weekends.  They have limited staff.

· It will be 3 – 1 hour ice slots that are available.  We would allow anyone from our Association from last year based on our Return to Play protocol.

· Rental would be through our Association and then whoever used it would pay for ice.

· If we choose not to do it, ice would be first come, first serve.

· 3 of last year’s coaches indicated an interest in renting ice.

· Coaches would have to pay for ice up front with the City.

· COVID Health and Safety Protocol Officer needs to be included in this process.
· This will not be subsidized ice costs.

· Insurance covered under Hockey Canada Insurance.

· Need to confirm that because it is not subsidized ice that the City provides insurance.  We want to make sure we are covered.  Players/Coaches will be covered if we do it through us.  If we let members of our Associations book it, they are not covered under Hockey Canada insurance and it would only be the City’s insurance.

· August 8, 15, 22, 29 are the dates that ice is offered.
· No one can book more than 2 ice slots.

· Skills Director to have 2 ice slots.

MOTION #200729-006
“That SHA rent a block of ice from 10 am to 2 pm for 4 Saturdays in August.” (Lauzon/Page)
Motion was Carried



	adjournment


	MOTION #200729-007
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/Douglass)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be held on Wednesday August 19, 2020 via teleconference.
Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
